Dear TCA Family and Friends,

TCA's Board of Directors would like to share some highlights from our August 14, 2017 Board meeting:

## **Board Officers for this Year**

In August of every year, TCA's newly elected Board Directors become official voting members, the outgoing Board Directors are celebrated, and new Board Officers are elected. At this month's meeting, we welcomed Mr. Paul Baker, Mrs. Teri Goin, and Mrs. Peggy Littleton to the Board to start their 3-year terms and said farewell to Mr. Matt Dubois, Mr. Chris Carter, and Mr. Tom LaValley. We thanked Mr. Carter for his 6 years of service and Mr. Dubois and Mr. LaValley for their 3 years of service to the Board. The newly elected Board Officers are:

Mr. Rob Moulton - Chair

Mrs. Becky VanVleet - Vice Chair

Mr. Paul Baker – Secretary

Mrs. Teri Goin - Treasurer

## **Capital Construction**

Mr. David Tubb, Director of Operations, provided an update on TCA's construction projects. Central Campus is nearly complete. The playground was installed this week, and the new artificial turf field is scheduled to be installed by Labor Day. Improvements on the Central carpool lanes and parking lot will continue through Fall Break.

North Campus Construction has begun! Even with the loss of some parking spots in construction areas, we added approximately 60 new spots, with an overall net gain of 15 spots, with 20 more to be completed in the courtyard behind the cafeteria by Fall Break. Also, the first phase of the gym and auditorium construction is under way, with completion of both projects expected in August 2018.

As you enter North Campus, you'll see a stop sign that was recently installed by the city. We've been assured that the stop sign is "temporary" until the city constructs a new entry from Voyager into the office park/Community Bible Study area. We ask for your patience during the first few weeks of carpool as we navigate the various new traffic issues.

As always, if you have any questions please feel free to contact us at <a href="mailto:talk2tcaboard@gmail.com">talk2tcaboard@gmail.com</a>

We look forward to seeing everyone back at school this week.

Paul Baker

**Board Secretary**